

## Department of Health

ANDREW M. CUOMO Governor

HOWARD A. ZUCKER, M.D., J.D. Commissioner

**SALLY DRESLIN, M.S., R.N.** Executive Deputy Commissioner

July 27, 2017

Michael G. Malloy Department of Environmental Health and Safety SUNY New Paltz Service Building Room 110A 75 South Manhein Boulevard New Paltz, NY 12561

Re: PCB Testing Report

Dear Mr. Malloy:

We reviewed the July 17, 2017 "Wipe and Air Sampling Report-2017 at SUNY New Paltz" prepared by Professional Services Industry Inc. (PSI). The results showed that levels of PCBs in 25 wipe samples representing five buildings were below the established cleanup criterion for surfaces of 1.0 microgram per 100 square centimeter surface area (1.0 mcg/100 cm²). The levels of PCBs in 12 air samples representing six locations were below our re-occupancy criterion of 1.0 microgram per cubic meter of air (mcg/m³).

We concur with the conclusions and recommendations to continue to restrict access to the transformer vault room at Parker Theatre and that another sampling effort be performed in four years,

If you have any questions, please contact me at (518) 402-7800 or via email at mjh03@health.state.ny.us.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Hughes, Chief

Exposure Characterization and Response Section

Bureau of Toxic Substance Assessment

cc:

E. Lewis-Michael

K. Malone

J. Leach/G. Recer

C. Westerman, MARO

R. Groff, NYSED

p:\bureau\suny new paltz\july 2017 sampling report review letter.docx